
 

 

CITY OF SPRING LAKE PARK 

1301 81ST AVENUE N.E. 

AGENDA 

MONDAY, OCTOBER 19, 2015 

7:00 P.M. 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER 

2. ROLL CALL 

3. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

4. ADDITIONS OR CORRECTIONS TO AGENDA 

5. CONSENT AGENDA: 

A. Approval of Minutes – October 5, 2015 

B. Disbursements: 

1.   General Operations Disbursement Claim No. 15-17 – $311,400.21 

2.   Liquor Fund Disbursement Claim No. 15-18 - $204,412.99 

C. Application for Exempt Permit – North Suburban Chapter of the MN Deer Hunters 

Association- December 14, 2015 at Kraus-Hartig VFW 

D. Application for Exempt Permit – Capable Partners – March 2016 at Kraus-Hartig VFW 

E. Contractor’s Request for Payment No. 1 – North Valley Paving Inc. 

F. Public Right of Way Permit Application - CenturyLink 

G. Contractor’s Licenses 

H. Correspondence 

6. DISCUSSION FROM THE FLOOR 

7. POLICE REPORT 

8. PARKS AND RECREATION REPORT 

9. PUBLIC HEARING 

A.  Currency Exchange License Renewal – SJB Enterprises 

10. ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS 

A. Resolution 15-25 Amending 2015 General Fund Budget 

11. ENGINEER’S REPORT 

12. ATTORNEY’S REPORT 

13. OTHER 

A.  Administrator Reports 

B.  Administrator Performance Evaluation Schedule 

14. ADJOURN 

 

SEE REVERSE SIDE FOR RULES FOR PUBLIC HEARING AND 

DISCUSSION FROM THE FLOOR 

 





  OFFICIAL PROCEEDINGS 

 

Pursuant to due call and notice thereof, the regularly scheduled meeting of the Spring Lake Park City Council 

was held on October 5, 2015 at the Spring Lake Park Community Center, 1301 81st Avenue N.E., at 7:00 P.M. 

 

1.  Call to Order 

 

Mayor Hansen called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 

 

2.  Roll Call 

 

Members Present: Councilmembers Mason, Nash, Wendling and Mayor Hansen 

 

Members Absent: Councilmember Nelson 

 

Staff Present: Public Works Director Randall; Building Official Brainard; Administrator Buchholtz 

and Executive Assistant Gooden 

 

Visitors: Olivia Alveshere, ABC Newspapers 

 

3. Pledge of Allegiance 

 

4.  Additions or Corrections to Agenda  

 

Administrator Buchholtz requested that a new item number 11, Attorney’s Report, be removed from the 

agenda. 

 

5.  Consent Agenda: 

 

Mayor Hansen reviewed the following Consent Agenda items: 

 

A. Approval of Minutes – September 21, 2015 

B. Mayor’s Proclamation – Domestic Violence Awareness Month – October 2015 

C. Contractor’s Licenses 

D. Temporary Liquor License 

E. Correspondence 

 

MOTION BY COUNCILMEMBER NASH APPROVING THE CONSENT AGENDA.  ROLL CALL 

VOTE:  ALL AYES.  MOTION CARRIED. 

 

6.  Discussion From The Floor - None 

 

7.  Public Works Report 

 

Public Works Director Randall reported that the Public Works Department continues to mow, weed and collect 

garbage; continues to paint crosswalks and stop bars on the streets; completed aerating and fertilizing the parks; 

patched potholes; cleaned all the sewer lines; started repairs on the winter equipment; and completed reading 

water meters.  
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8. Code Enforcement Report 

 

Building Official Brainard reported that he attended the Council meetings on September 8th and 21st; a 

Department Head meeting on September 9th; a Zoning Code Amendment workshop on September 14th; a MN 

Building Permit Technician Association meeting on September 22nd; and the North Suburban Building 

Official’s meeting on September 29th.  

 

Mr. Brainard stated that in September 2015, 112 permits were issued.  He reported that he conducted 104 

inspections in September. 

 

Mr. Brainard reported that the September 2015 vacancy listing shows that there are 20 vacant/foreclosed 

residential properties currently posted and/or soon posted by the Code Enforcement Department, which is down 

two from last month. There are three vacant/foreclosed commercial properties, which remains the same from 

last month; and 16 residential properties currently occupied and ready for Sheriff sale, which is down one from 

last month.  He reported that eight violation notices were issued in September by the Code Enforcement 

Department. He reported that three administrative offense tickets were issued. 

 

Mr. Brainard provided a copy of the handout for residents who want to expand their existing driveway. 

 

9.  New Business 

 

A.  Authorize RFP for Facility Assessment/Space Needs Analysis  

 

Administrator Buchholtz reposted that the June 8, 2015 Council Workshop, staff presented the City Council 

with a draft 2015-2019 Capital Improvement Plan (CIP). He stated that in the draft CIP, there were a number 

of items that addressed deferred maintenance for City Hall. The City Council, after reviewing these items, came 

to the consensus that a facility assessment/space needs analysis be completed prior to investing money in 

deferred maintenance. 

 

Administrator Buchholtz stated that based on the consensus, staff has drafted a request for proposals (RFP) that 

will be sent to architectural firms for this project.  He stated that proposals will be due by 4 PM on Friday, 

October 30, 2015.  He reported that staff anticipates that the proposal review and interviews take place in the 

month of November, with a final recommendation brought forward to the City Council on December 7, 2015. 

He stated that work on the project would commence in January 2016. 

 

He reported the funding for the project will come from the General Fund (2016 budget) and the Recreation 

Program Fund (Fund 244). 

 

MOTION MADE BY MAYOR HANSEN TO AUTHORIZE RFP FOR FACILITY ASSESSMENT/SPACE 

NEEDS ANALYSIS. ROLL CALL VOTE: ALL AYES. MOTION CARRIED. 

 

10.  Engineer’s Report 

 

Administrator Buchholtz reported that the bid announcement for the Lift Station No. 1 was advertised in the 

newspaper and the bid opening will take place on October 26, 2015 at 1:00 PM. 
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11.  Reports  

 

A.  Fall Recycling Day 

 

Mayor Hansen reminded residents the Fall Recycling Day will be held on Saturday, October 10th between 9:00 

AM – 1:00 PM and noted that residents should have received a postcard in the mail about the event.  She stated 

that is important that the residents bring the postcard with them along with a photo ID.   

 

12.  Other 

 

A.  Administrator Reports - None 

 

13.  Adjourn 

 

MOTION BY COUNCILMEMBER MASON TO ADJOURN.  VOICE VOTE:  ALL AYES.  MOTION 

CARRIED. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 P.M.  

 

       __________________________________ 

       Cindy Hansen, Mayor  

Attest: 

 

 

________________________________________ 

Daniel R. Buchholtz, Administrator, Clerk/Treasurer 



 











  Date: AUGUST 2015 

  Page:  4

  Claim Res.#15-15 

WHEREAS,

      the City Council of the City of Spring Lake Park has considered the foregoing itemized list of 

disbursements; and

WHEREAS,

      the City Council has determined that all disbursements, as listed, with the following exceptions:

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

are proper.

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED:

       that the City Council directs and approves the payment of the aforementioned disbursements 

this _________ day of _______________, 20_______.

Signed: ______________________________________

               Mayor

Councilmembers:

____________________________________       ____________________________________

____________________________________        ____________________________________

ATTEST:

_____________________________________

Daniel Buchholtz, Admin/Clerk-Treasurer



  Date: AUGUST 2015 









 





 





















 



 

 

 

Police Report 

September 2015 

Submitted for Council Meeting – October 19, 2015 

 

The Spring Lake Park Police Department responded to four hundred and forty-one calls for service for 

the month of September 2015. This is compared to responding to four hundred and fifty-six calls for 

service in September 2014.  

The police department for the month of September 2015 issued one hundred and sixty-one citations. 

This is compared to issuing one hundred and thirty-three citations is September of 2014. During the 

month of September 2015 the police department deployed our speed trailer at thirteen different 

locations throughout our city to remind residents and those visiting our community of their speeds 

while traveling on our city streets.  

With school now back in session for the year, our School Resource Officer, Officer Fiske reports handling 

twenty-one calls for service at our schools, along with also conducting eighteen student contacts, ten 

escorts and four follow up investigations. As with other years, Officer Fiske notes that thefts continue to 

be an issue at the schools. Officer Fisk, School Staff and myself would like to remind parents and 

students not to bring items to school that are not needed and also if you do bring items to school, to 

please not leave them unattended or unsecured. Theft is a crime of opportunity, if we remove the 

opportunities, then the thefts will stop. Officer Fiske noted that the police department had received 

reports of a suspicious vehicle around the school campus, where the male driver was stopping students 

to talk to them and that an attempt to locate/stop and identify had been issued for the vehicle and 

driver. Officer Fiske advised that she was able to locate the suspicious vehicle and identify the driver. 

The individual was clear wants and warrants and was trespassed from school properties. For further 

details see Officer Fiske’s attached report.  

Investigator Baker reports handling a case load of fifty-five cases for the month of September 2015. 

Thirty-four of these cases were felony in nature, nine of the cases were gross misdemeanor in nature 

and twelve of these cases were misdemeanor in nature. Investigator Baker also notes having six active 



forfeiture cases that he continues to monitor. Investigator Baker continues to work on his case load in a 

diligent manner to try and bring each and every case to a conclusion as soon as possible. For further 

details see Investigator Baker’s attached report.  

The Spring Lake Park Police Department Office Staff remain steadfast in their duties, typing and imaging 

reports, filing, answering and dispensing phone calls for service and information, while continuing to 

address citizen concerns at the “Police Public Walk up Window”, along with other duties that may be 

assigned on a daily basis. The police department office staff also continue on a daily basis to prepare for 

the implementation of the new Public Safety Data System scheduled for the beginning of November 

2015.  

The month of September 2015 has been a busy month for myself as well. Besides handling the day to 

day operations of the police department, I have attended numerous meetings to include but not limited 

to: 

- Holding two meetings with Computer Integration Technologies, Inc. (CIT). 

representatives for exploring IT services for the Police Department. 

- Attending a Department Head meeting held here at City Hall 

- Attending a meeting of the Anoka County Chiefs of Police – Held in Coon Rapids, 

MN.  

- Attending a meeting of the Anoka County Public Safety Data System Governance 

Committee 

- I also continue to monitor and orchestrate the hiring process for a new police 

officer.  

This will conclude my report for the month of September 2015! 

Are there any questions?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Spring Lake Park Police Department 
Investigations Monthly Report 

 

 
Investigator 

Brad Baker 

 

September 2015 
 

Total Case Load 
 

Case Load by Level of Offense: 55 
 

Felony    34 

Gross Misdemeanor  9 

Misdemeanor   12 

 

Case Dispositions: 
 

County Attorney    2 

Juvenile County Attorney  1 

City Attorney    1 

Forward to Other Agency  0 

SLP Liaison    0 

Carried Over    49 

Unfounded     0 

Exceptionally Cleared   0 

Closed/Inactive    2 

 

                  Forfeitures: 
Active Forfeitures   6 

Forfeitures Closed   0 

 

Notes:        



Spring Lake Park Police / School Resource Officer Report 
September 1, 2015 

 

 

Incidents by School Location Reports (ICRs) Student Contacts Escorts/Other Follow Up Inv. 

Spring Lake Park High School 19 18 10 4 

Discovery Days (pre-school)     

Lighthouse School     

Park Terrace Elementary School     

District Office     

Able and Terrace Parks (School Related)     

School Related     

Miscellaneous Locations 2    

Totals: 21 18 10 4 

 

 

Breakdown of Reports (ICRs)  

Theft reports (cellphones, iPods, bikes, etc…) 7 

Students charged with Assault or Disorderly Conduct 1 

Students charged with other crimes  

Non-students Charged  

Warrant Arrests  

Miscellaneous reports 13 

 





 



 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: MAYOR HANSEN AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

FROM: DANIEL R. BUCHHOLTZ, CITY ADMINISTRATOR 

SUBJECT: CURRENCY EXCHANGE LICENSE RENEWALS 

DATE: OCTOBER 12, 2015 

 

The State of Minnesota received a complete currency exchange license renewal application 
from SJB Enterprises, Inc. to operate a currency exchange in two locations in Spring Lake 
Park – 8187 B University Avenue NE and 8097 Highway 65 NE.  Minnesota Statute 
53A.04 requires the Department of Commerce to submit any currency exchange licensure 
to the City Council for consideration.  The statute also requires the City Council to hold a 
public hearing on the renewal application. 
 
The Minnesota Department of Commerce conducted a state level background review on 
the appropriate personnel and the Spring Lake Park Police Department conducted a local 
background check on the business operation.  No matters which would impact concurrence 
with the license was discovered. 
 
Staff recommends concurrence with the Minnesota Department of Commerce’s renewal of 
the 2016 currency exchange license for SJB Enterprises, Inc., at its locations at 8187 B 
University Avenue NE and 8097 Highway 65 NE. 
 
If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me at 763-784-6491. 
 



 







RESOLUTION NO. 15-25 

 

RESOLUTION AMENDING 2015 GENERAL FUND BUDGET 

 

 

WHEREAS, the City receives State Fire Aid from the State of Minnesota to support the 

SBM Fire Relief Association pension fund; and 

 

WHEREAS, the City is required to transmit those funds to the SBM Fire Relief 

Association; and 

 

WHEREAS, in previous years, the City recorded State Fire Aid payment as a receivable 

and a payable; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Office of the State Auditor has directed the City to show the State Fire 

Aid as an intergovernmental revenue and the payment as a Fire Expenditure; and 

 

WHEREAS, a budget adjustment is required to address this issue. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Spring Lake 

Park that the City Council does hereby approve the following budget adjustment: 

1. Create new revenue account  

101-33407  State Fire Aid    $422,930 

2. Create new expenditure account 

101-42200-4935 State Fire Aid    $422,930 

 

The foregoing resolution was moved for adoption by Councilmember . 

 

Upon roll call, the following voted aye:   

 

And the following voted nay:   

 

Whereupon the Mayor declared said resolution duly passed and adopted this 19th day of October, 

2015. 

 

            

      Cindy Hansen, Mayor 

 

ATTEST: 

 

 

      

Daniel R. Buchholtz, Administrator  



State of Minnesota   ) 

Counties of Anoka and Ramsey )ss 

City of Spring Lake Park  ) 

 

I, Daniel R. Buchholtz, duly appointed and qualified Assistant City Administrator in and for the 

City of Spring Lake Park, Anoka and Ramsey Counties, Minnesota, do hereby certify that the 

foregoing is a true and correct copy of Resolution No. 15-25, A Resolution Amending 2015 

General Fund Budget, adopted by the Spring Lake Park City Council at their regular meeting on 

the 19th day of October, 2015. 

 

 

              

       Daniel R. Buchholtz, Administrator 

 

  (SEAL) 

 

       Dated:       

        



 

 

 

 
City of Spring Lake Park  

Engineer’s Project Status Report 
 

To: Council Members and Staff  Re: Status Report for 10.19.15 Meeting       
 

From:  Phil Gravel     File No.: R-18GEN  
 

 

Note:  Updated information is shown in italics. 
 

2015 Sanitary Sewer Lining Project (193803135).  

This project includes lining and wye grouting in the northeast corner of the city.  A 

meeting will be held with the Contractor, Visu-Sewer, on October 20th.  At that time we 

will review the results of the recently completed preliminary televising.                             

 
2014-2015 Street Improvement Project (193801577).      

Punch-list work including several clean-up and seeding items and structure adjustments 

still need to be addressed by the contractor.     

 

CSAH 35 Turn Lanes and Sidewalk (193802914).  

Construction began on October 2nd.  Construction Notices were delivered to adjacent 

properties.  Construction should be substantially completed by the end of the month.            

 
MS4 Permit (193802936). 

Ongoing implementation items.  Training will be the next task.       

 
Zoning Code Update (193803266). 

Planning Commission has reviewed the code revisions.  Some of the recommended 

changes include revising six residential zoning districts to three; increasing the high 

density residential district to 25 units/acre; renaming the I-1 District to Light Industrial; 

adding a revised PUD section making it a rezoning vs. special use permit; increased 

regulation of electronic signs; and improved landscaping and site planning standards. 

A Planning Commission Public Hearing has been set for November 23rd.   Tentative 

schedule is for City Council review and adopt on December 7th.   

 
Lift Station No. 1 Equipment (pumps, generator, and control panel) (193802805). 

Equipment suppliers continue work on their items.  Generator has been delivered.    

 
Lift Station No. 1 Reconstruction (193803115). 
Bids will be received on October 26th.  Current project schedule:  

 Open Bids (1:00 PM)                 October 26, 2015.  

 Council Consider Award      November 2, 2015.                               

 

Other issues/projects.    
 

Some short-term flooding occurred in a few areas with the large rain event on 7/28/15.  

The city may want to consider completing a hydraulic analysis of the Monroe Street 

storm sewer system.     

 

We continue to work on antenna modifications at both water towers.       
 

Feel free to contact Harlan Olson, Phil Carlson, Jim Engfer, Mark Rolfs, Tim Grinstead, Peter Allen, or me if you 

have any questions or require any additional information.   



 



 
CORRESPONDENCE 
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